PAUL I. CLYMER, MEMBER

ROOM 216, SPEAKER MATTHEW J. RYAN LEGISLATIVE OFFICE BUILDING PO BOX 202145 HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2145 PHONE: (717) 783-3154 FAX: (717) 705-1854

> 311 N. SEVENTH STREET PERKASIE, PA 18944 PHONE: (215) 257-0279 FAX: (215) 257-6350



EDUCATION, REPUBLICAN CHAIRMAN CAPITOL PRESERVATION, CHAIRMAN **GAMING OVERSIGHT**

COMMITTEES

MEMO

HARRISBURG

DATE:

January 12, 2011

TO:

To All House Members

FROM:

Representative Paul I. Clymer

SUBJECT: Legislation to end casino promotional play from their gross

terminal revenue (allowing for additional property tax

reliefl

In the near future, I plan on introducing legislation that will amend the Gaming Act to end the practice of casinos deducting promotional play credits and free play from their gross terminal revenue accounts. As you are well aware, gross terminal revenue is what calculates property tax relief for our constituents.

Since the Gaming Act was passed in 2004, our property owners have seen some, but clearly not enough, property tax relief from slot machine revenue. It was brought to my attention that casinos have been able to deduct money spent on providing promotional credits and free play from their gross terminal revenue, thus eliminating a portion of money that would be available for property tax relief.

My legislation would further define "gross terminal revenue" to include that no deduction is made from gross terminal revenue for promotional credits and free play. Based on figures released by the Gaming Control Board, there could be an increase in property tax relief by approximately \$250 million, thus providing additional property tax relief.

Please contact Norma Aviles at 3-3154 or via email at naviles@pahousegop.com if you wish to cosponsor this legislation.